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November, 2023 

A Letter from Pastor Hansen 

Thank you. Thank you for the cards. Thank you for the scarf. Thank you for being who you 

are. Each October, I am reminded that it is “Pastor Appreciation Month.” Each time it comes 

around, it also gives me an opportunity to express how thankful I am to be your pastor. You are a 

wonderful congregation. You really are.  

You are a faithful congregation. Every Wednesday and every Friday, our parking lot is a testa-

ment to how committed you are to caring for others in our community. Our food pantry is a lifeline 

to people in need. Without your faithfulness and your commitment to this ministry, people would 

have a much harder time getting the food they need.  

You are a caring congregation. Even before we arrived in Elmira, our family felt cared for. 

You invested in your manse to update it and make it a wonderful home for us. Whether it was add-

ing fencing and landscaping, making it possible for us to have two large raised beds for gardening, 

or allowing us to plant plants and trees that we like, you, as a congregation, have done a very good 

job caring for us.  

You are a worshipful congregation. My goodness, you have a deep love for music. You have a 

wonderful music ministry. Playing the bells, singing in the choir, children singing, getting up and 

singing praise songs with Paul, or singing solos are all part of our ministry. Participating in worship 

is an act of ministry. As Christ told his disciples, wherever two or three are gathered, Christ is 

among us. When we gather, whether it is over Zoom, in parking lots, or in-person, Christ is present.  

You are a generous congregation. You give of your time, you give of your resources, you give 

of your skills. You do this when you donate turkeys for our harvest dinner. You do this when you 

volunteer in and outside of our church. You all give of yourselves in so many ways.  

You are a welcoming congregation. I can go on about how you welcomed our family when we 

arrived. You are a congregation in which I see people who are generally excited to see one another. 

You give grace to one another. You make our neighbors feel welcome in a world with few welcoming 

places.  

Does this happen all the time? No. Are there bumps, bruises, and moments of what can only 

be called “moments of not so shining glory?” Yes. But as the Apostle Paul’s letters remind us, to be 

in a faith community is to be in a community of humans. Any time humans come together, we do 

not get everything right or treat everyone as we should. But that does not take away from how won-

derful you can be and often are. Living out our faith is not about perfection; it’s about loving people 

who are far from perfect – and we are all far from perfect. 

You are a wonderful congregation. You really are. Thank you for letting my family and me be 

part of your ministry these past three years and for years to come. 

 

Warmly in Christ, 

 

Pastor Evan  
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If you would like to donate Chancel flowers (suggested donation of $42), 

please contact Lori Lee at 607-739-3176.  
Available Sundays for November and December 2023 are:  

November 5, 12, 19 & 26 and December 3, 10, 17 & 31 
Please take the flowers home to enjoy after the service.  

If you are not in the sanctuary on  
your chosen date,  

we will be in touch with you to make a plan.  

 
 
Tech Booth                         Counters 
November 5 Steve Allison           November 5 Pat & Jeff Richards 
November 12 Bill Furnas                                     November 12 Janice Williams, Dolores Cummings 
November 19 Bill Furnas                                             November 19 Allison Sevey, Wendy Swatling 
November 26 Steve Allison           November 26 Phil Carpentier, Jeff Richards 
                          
Ushers                 Wee Worship                                                              
November 5 Nancy Isaacs, Kate Hansen                       November 5 Liz Wilson, Wally Ferriter 
November 12 Kurt & Cindy Kalweit           November 12 Deb Stamp, Payton Hoskins-Thomas 
November 19 George Batrowny, Pat or Jeff Richards         November 19 Ann Motley, Becky Kowulich  
November 26 Janice Williams, Phil Carpentier          November 26 Allie & Scott Sevey 
       
Communion                 Worship Assistant                                                  
November 5 Linda Palmer, Wendy Swatling, George Batrowny       November 5 Wendy Swatling 
  Sylvia Tuller, Suzie Hoskins          November 12 Cheryl Allison 
                          November 19 Tim Allison   
November 19 Steve Allison, Jim Mosher, Tim Allison         November 26 TBD 
  Cheryl Allison, Nancy Isaacs 
                                    
Greeters               Coffee Hour              
November 5 Janice Williams                          November 5 Melanie Fitzpatrick 
November 12 Linda Palmer            November 12 Bobbi Furnas, Pat Richards 
November 19 Jerry Harding            November 19 Ann Motley, Glenda Solowiej 
November 26     Tim Allison            November 26 Cindy Kalweit, Annette Stevens 
 
Youth Reader             Youth Usher 
November 12 Lucas Wilkerson          November 5 Paityn Perry 
              November 12 David Hansen   
                                  November 19 Payton Hoskins-Thomas  
              November 26 Annalyse Ferriter 

https://www.facebook.com/North-Presbyterian-Church                                    https://www.northpres.church/  

NovemberWorship Volunteers 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/North-Presbyterian-Church/317905658221204?fref=ts
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November 5: 

John & Lori Lee 
 
 

November 12: 
Annie LeFevre 

 
 

November 19: 
James & Ruth Lord 

 
 

November 26: 
Stephanie Maslin 

 
 

Jesus tells us  
to pray without ceasing 

for the good of God's people.  

 
 
November 5: 
Joseph & Glenda Solowiej 
2383 Rte. 352 
Elmira, NY 14903 
 
 
Novemer 12: 
Jim & Carol Guagliardo 
1210 W. Water St. 
Apt. 110 
Elmira, NY 14905 
 
 
November 19: 
Melanie Fitzpatrick 
308 W. First St. 
Elmira, NY 14901 
 
 
November 26:                                                       
Carol Shellman 
17757 Berwick Tpke 
Gillett, PA 16925-9607 
 
 

 

 

We would like to remind everyone 

that they are welcome to attend 

Session Meetings. 

If you are interested in attending one, 

please contact the church office.  

Weekly Prayer Chain Email  

Did you know that you can pray or be 
prayed for? You are invited to let the church 

office know how you would like to be 
involved.  

We are stronger together. 

Please send 

a card to 

our 

Homebound 

Friends 

Our  

Love & 

Prayers 
Go Out  

To... 
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CHILDREN & YOUTH MINISTRY 

               Children and Youth Ministry November 2023 
 

 Gobble, Gobble!!! Here we are in November already. There are so many things planned for 
this month and the first thing on the agenda is the Harvest Dinner. The dinner will be on November 
4th from 4-6pm. It will be takeout and delivery only. I would like to thank all who volunteered to help 
with the dinner and also everyone who donated turkeys and pies for the meals. Also, my thanks to 
First Pres. and the Elmira College volunteers who came to give us a hand. It was very much appreci-
ated. On November 7th Youth Ministry will be putting on a bake sale for Election Day. The hours will 
be from 7am until 7pm or until all the goodies are gone. Following the bake sale, we will be sorting 
items for the Pantry Christmas stocking give-away. This is a big part of our ministry and looks to be 
growing as the needs of the community seem to be growing. Our next project will be “The Hanging of 
the Greens” on November 26th, after service.  
 October was a busy month also. We had planned on a day at Bradley Farms, enjoying the Hal-
loween decorations and going through the corn maze, but Mother Nature had other plans for us.  In-
stead, we met at First Pres. in W. Elmira and helped sort items for their rummage sale and then had a 
fun time playing games and eating pizza and enjoying some fresh apple cider. We will be meeting up 
at First Pres. on Sunday, October 29th for Trunk or Treat. If you plan on participating, setup will be at 
12pm. Trunk or Treat will be held from 1-3, with hot dogs and other goodies provided. This will fol-
low a morning of decorating Halloween cookies (Thank you Mrs. Sevey!!!) and games. 
 Session has decided to move the upstairs class rooms to the ground floor. Our upstairs class-
rooms will be moving Saturday, January 6th and Saturday, January 13th. Please be patient with us as 
we begin the process of packing and transitioning to our new classrooms.  
 I would just like to say a huge thank you to everyone for supporting Children and Youth Minis-
try at North Pres. We couldn’t do it without you. 
 
Blessings in Christ, 
Deb Stamp 
Dir. of Children and Youth Ministry  
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Parking Lot Worship: 
• Please use only the North Entrance (towards 

Roe Ave.)  

• Please tune your radio to 1700AM. 

• Please exit through the South Entrance 
(towards the college). 

 

Sanctuary Worship: 

Please join us for in person                   

Worship on Sunday mornings         

at 9:30 am. 

 

Check out our facebook page or 

church website for special services 

throughout the year, including  

Monthly Wednesday and weekly 

Lent and Advent services. 

 

 

Zoom Worship 

• Zoom service link will be emailed each 
week for those who would like to 
participate via Zoom. 

• If you would like to be prayed for or know someone who would like to be 

prayed for, please contact the church office. A prayer request will be sent to our 

prayer partners. If you would like someone to pray with you, a request can be 

sent to one of our prayer partners or Pastor Evan and someone will connect 

with you. 

• Remember to check our bulletin board for NPC and Community Announce-

ments/Information. 

• Lost something? Be sure to check the lost-and-found bin in the church office. 
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Committee/Coordinator Email Address 

Audit audit@northpres.church 

Buildings & Grounds campus@northpres.church 

Building Use building_use@northpres.church 

Clerk of Session session@northpres.church 

Deacons deacons@northpres.church 

Education education@northpres.church 

Fellowship fellowship@northpres.church 

Finance finance@northpres.church 

Mission & Outreach misson_outreach@northpres.church 

Nominating nominating@northpres.church 

Staff Relations staff_relations@northpres.church 

Tech & Communications tech_com@northpres.church 

Treasurer Financial_sec@northpres.church 

Worship & Music worship@northpres.church 

    

Staff Email Address 

Church Administrator office@northpres.church 

Director of Youth Ministries youth@northpres.church 

Music Director music@northpres.church 

Organist organist@northpres.church 

Pastor pastor@northpres.church 

 
Meet the Staff 

 
Pastor Evan Hansen              Pastor 
      Open Door Office Hours: T & W 1:30-4pm 
  
Paul Holland              Music Director 
           
Sharon Reynolds                                                               Organist 
      
Randy Cornell                                                                     Pianist 
 
Deb Stamp                  Director of Children  
       & Youth Ministry
     
Gretchen Duffy                 Office Administrator 
          
NOTICE: As CDC/NYS guidelines change, please stay tuned to 
our FB page & website for updates. 

 

November Food Pantry  

Shopping List: 

The following items are needed 

this month for the Food Pantry: 

Canned Soup 
Instant Mashed Potatoes 
Pork & Beans 
 
In addition, if your dentist gives 

you toothbrushes, floss, or 

toothpaste, and you don’t need 

it, the pantry does! Monetary 

donations are also welcome. 

Special Offerings for November: 

• Food Pantry 

• Thanksgiving Offering 

• Congregational Care Fund 
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Women's Bible Study   
meets Tuesdays at 6:00pm in the 

Library. They will be discussing the 
book “Now That Faith Has Come”, a 

study of Galatians. For more 
information, please contact                     

Suzie Hoskins or the church office. 

Important Reminders: 

• The church office needs your contact information. Please let us know if anything 

has changed. 

• If you need to contact the church office for any reason, please feel free to email 

office@northpres.church or call (607) 734-2977 Tues-Fri 9am to 3:30 pm. 

The Good News Singers’ 
practices are on Sundays 
at 10:45 am.  

Bell Choir rehearsals 

are on Wednesdays at  

6:15 pm. 

Sunday school meets weekly at 11:00 am.  

Men’s Bible Study 
Meets Tuesdays at 4:00 pm in the 

Brisbane Rm. and will study the book, 
“We Believe, A Study of the Apostles’ 

Creed”, a line-by-line study of the 
Apostles’ Creed, If you would like more 
info, please contact Kurt Kalweit, Steve 

Allison or the church office. 

  

Wednesday Noon Bible Study         
is studying anxiety. If you would 
like more information or study 
materials, please contact Bobbi 

Furnas or the church office. 

Praise Band rehearsals 
are on Wednesdays at 
7:00 pm. 

  

Chancel Choir rehearsals are on 

Wednesdays at 7:30 pm. 
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Second Place East, Inc. 

November donation  
Request: 

 
Deodorant                       

(men & women) 
 

 

Good News Singers 

 

Children and Youth of all ages, 3 to 18, are welcome to sing. We meet weekly, after 

worship, 10:45-11:00am, in the Choir room, allowing time for a quick snack before 

Sunday School classes begin. 

Children do not need to be able to read words or music. We memorize the songs, and 
try to sing in Worship about once every 4-6 weeks. We sing Praise songs and Youth 
songs from long ago.  
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Upcoming 
Events 

It's time to sign up for                                                          

Pantry Christmas Stockings!  

Regstration will be from October 18 thru November 15 in the Food  

Pantry.  

There is a box for donations to the pantry stockings in the Narthex. The 

age range is 0-12 years old.  Target, Dollar Tree and Dollar General 

have great items from $1.00 -$5.00 which would be perfect stocking 

stuffers. 

A few ideas are: small books (Dollar Tree), travel games, hair                

accessories, toothbrushes, markers, crayons, colored pencils, small 

toys, small, stuffed animals, games for  older kids, ear buds, and socks 

for boys or girls. 

Stocking stuffing will be Sturday, December 2 at 10:00 am.  

Stocking delivery will be Saturday, December 9 from 9:00 am to               

1:00 pm.  

If you would like to help this year, please contact Deb Stamp at 

youth@northpres.church.  
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Blessed are the peacemakers, for they will be called children of God. 

- Matthew 5:9  

On Oct. 7, 2023, Israel suffered its deadliest attack in decades. Hamas-armed militants breached many securi-
ty sites and launched a barrage of rockets to Israel. More than 1,300 people were killed, at least 3,000 people 
have been injured and 200 people were taken as hostages. In response, the Israeli government declared both 
a “state of emergency” and a “state of war,” which has initiated a series of airstrikes on the densely populat-
ed Gaza Strip. This offensive has led to the tragic loss of thousands of Palestinian lives, over 50% of them 
women and children, and over 6,000 injured. The ongoing response from Israel has created a dire humanitari-
an crisis, with homes, schools, medical facilities and critical infrastructure extensively damaged or destroyed. 
Access to water and power is a major concern. The impact of this conflict has forced approximately 1 million 
of Gaza's 2.2 million residents to flee their homes, either out of fear for their lives or due to the ongoing bom-
bardments. 
 
The situation is dreadful. Civilians, including women, children and the elderly, are trapped in a war zone, fac-
ing a severe humanitarian crisis. They are enduring unimaginable hardships, and the need for immediate hu-
manitarian relief is paramount. We cannot stand by and watch their plight without taking action. Our part-
ners and other humanitarian organizations are imploring a cease-fire so that medical assistance and humani-
tarian corridors may be provided for those ordered to leave their homes or forced to flee. Presbyterian Disas-
ter Assistance (PDA) joins these voices as we pray for peace and safe passage for those seeking help and flee-
ing the ongoing chaos. Through PDA, the Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.) is providing assistance to those most 
vulnerable and supporting partners in Palestine and Israel who are responding to the needs of neighbors and 
strangers in their midst, no matter their religious beliefs, political views or nationality. We are called to care 
for all of God’s children, especially those in war-torn communities, by responding to the urgent needs of 
those directly affected by the current conflict. 
  

The needs for the response will be great. God’s people are called on to stand in the “GAP” 

— Give. Act. Pray  
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GIVE. ACT. PRAY. 
 
GIVE:  
Gifts can be made online, by calling (800) 872-3283, by texting PDAIP to 41444, or by check made payable to 
Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.) with “DR000081-Israel/Palestine” on the memo line. Mail to: 
  
Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.),  
P.O. Box 643700,  
Pittsburgh, PA 15264-3700. 
 

ACT: 
Download the bulletin insert 
Urge the U.S. government to advocate for an immediate cease-fire and the end of the blockade on Gaza to 
ensure urgent access to humanitarian aid, and call for engaging a diplomatic solution to the conflict. 
 
PRAY: 
Dear God, the source of all peace and compassion,  
  
We come before you with heavy hearts, burdened by the ongoing conflict in the land of Israel and Palestine. 
As we listen to the stories and see the news of what is unfolding, we pray for all the people affected by this 
strife, for the innocent civilians, the children, and the families who endure the pain of violence and unrest.  
We pray for the countless individuals who have lost their lives, been injured or displaced by this conflict. 
Comfort their families and loved ones in their grief, and help them find healing and hope in the midst of their 
pain. 
  
We lift our hearts in prayer for the countless victims of war who have endured unspeakable suffering, loss 
and trauma. We come before you, seeking your mercy and compassion for those who have borne the heavy 
burdens of conflict. Be with them in their moments of despair, and grant them strength to endure and rebuild 
their lives.  
 
Lord, we humbly ask for an end to the cycle of violence and destruction. Guide the leaders and governments 
toward peaceful resolutions, diplomacy and understanding. May your divine wisdom inspire them to seek 
alternatives to war and to prioritize the well-being of all people. 
 
In times of darkness, help us remember that we are all your children, and that love and compassion can 
transcend the divisions and hate that lead to war. Grant us the strength to work tirelessly for a world where 
conflicts are resolved through dialogue, justice and respect for one another.  
 
May we undergird our prayers with tangible resources to help. 
May we reach deeply, give generously and welcome extravagantly. 
May we lift our voices in a strong and unified advocacy. 
May we all, even as we breathe in lament, breathe out mercy, hope and peace. 
  
And let us walk the path of peace and compassion, as we repent our complicity in cultures of violence and 
renew our efforts toward justice and peace.  
We offer this prayer with hope for a future where the horrors of war are but distant memories, and where 
peace, love and harmony prevail. 
  
In Christ, our prince of peace, we pray. Amen.  

https://d2G8BT04.na1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/UC+113/d2G8BT04/MWJh9RpGyX3V-GR-r5H-kxlV9TLwZ54T8pNN179mrj3m2ndW95jsWP6lZ3lpW4rMLWF8WTHWSW6MvLSH5QJckGW4xjQsr65QdJsW2-vT7q3qgj_SW5LTB428R3vfqV992LN3GwFQYW5f-M2S6k5tqNW2tXg2g6bwjshW8PkTxr85g9BsW65c3rM7kVQ0FW8C6wLT5hkgt
https://d2G8BT04.na1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/UC+113/d2G8BT04/MWJh9RpGyX3V-GR-r5H-kxlV9TLwZ54T8pNN179mqq3m2ndW7lCdLW6lZ3p4W5l6T5W52DkfsVnQl7g65sfCPW8YvKkF228m9FW1YMK8m45JFBCW8py2MY6Mw4cQN8Xw-8P3XDhxW5XXtCq8ZtGlFW6H9L3Z7v2CrRW49jx-J6GB5y7VV-Q-Y27LpXLW764Gb46S2pNdW
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Sunday, November 26 

after worship 

 
Please join in as we decorate for the  

Christmas season! 

• Dish-to-pass luncheon following worship 

• Games and Crafts for the kids 

Wow! We are almost at the end of 2023!  

If you want to confirm your pledge payments for this year before Jan. 
1, 2024, please contact the church office or Pat Richards 

(financial_sec@northpres.church)                                                                        
for an updated contribution statement. 

mailto:financial_sec@northpres.church
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          There will be no Saturday Breakfast in November. 

Our next Wednesday Fellowship Dinner will be held at 5:30 P.M. on               
Wednesday, November 15.  

*Pot Roast  *Roasted Potatoes  *Roasted Carrots 

Reservation required. Please call the office by Tuesday, November 14, so that 
we can make seating accommodations. 

 

Dinner will be followed by a Wednesday Evening Worship Service at 7:00 pm. 

 

There will be a church Work Day on November 11,  starting 

at 8:00am. We will be painting the Edmunds Room. 

Please contact the church office or Steve Allison                                        

if you plan to attend.  

Breakfast pizza will be provided for the workers! 
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We’d like to thank Schimmel Hafeez for helping our Tech crew on Sundays! 

 

For those who have not met him yet, the Hansens are hosting Schimmel           

Hafeez, a Pakistani exchange student, through June 2024. Schimmel’s family 

lives in Karachi, Pakistan, a city of over 20 million people located in the south 

of Pakistan along the coast of the Arabian Sea. As part of his exchange, he      

attends Elmira High School. 

We’d like to thank our new neighbor, Shaymaa Ali, for helping us with                

archiving our precious North Pres historical documents. She has a degree in 

Library Science with 20 years of experience. She has volunteered to help us 

with some revamping in our library, as well. Shaymaa and her husband             

recently moved here from Egypt and she is busy improving her English skills. 

  

We’d like to welcome Shaymaa and Sammy to the neighborhood! 
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November! Incredible that we are at this point in our calendar year. November 
brings the change in our time (“fall back” on the 5th), Election Day (the 7th),  
Veteran’s Day (the 11th), Thanksgiving Day (the 23rd), and Christ the King             
Sunday (the 26th) marking the end of our Liturgical Year.  

 

Endings lead to beginnings as we prepare our hearts for Advent. Each year I vow 
to experience this time more fully - to enjoy and participate in the life of the 
church, in local events and support the people in our community. I’m praying for 
the Holy Spirit to lead me in this endeavor, because on my own my resolutions in 
November have not succeeded any more than my usual resolutions for the new 
year! 

 

Participating in the life of the church is a good thing. We build relationships 
which uplift our spirits and give us a sense of belonging. Order a harvest dinner 
on the 4th - you won’t have to cook, and it can be delivered! Another chance to 
stay out of the kitchen - pot roast at 5:30 on the 15th followed by a worship ser-
vice at 7. Wander into the building on the 16th at 10:15 a.m. for a real treat - the 
Thursday Morning Musicales featuring trumpeter Frank Gabriel Campos.            
Finally, lunch and decorating after worship on the 26th (Hanging of the Greens).  

 

All of these events will fill your heart with peace and joy and some will even            
delight your taste buds! This is stewardship. Taking care of our community,            
taking care of our church - loving one another. There is no better time to begin. 
There is no better time to “fall back” into the arms of Christ.  

 

Peace and hugs,                                                                                                                            

Linda 



18 



19 



20 

Information to be included 

in the December North Star 

Newsletter is due to the 

Church Office by              

Friday, November 24. 

Christian Ed Comm Mtg 
November 15 
at 4:00 pm. 

Communication & Technology 
Committee Meeting 

November 14 at 10:00 am 

Deacons’ Meeting 
November 16 at  

11:00 am 

Fellowship Dinner 

 

November 15 at 5:30 pm 

Finance Committee Meeting 
November 16 at 9:30 am 

Pantry               

Stockings                 

Registration 

October 18           

thru                              

November 15 

November 16 
9:00 am 

November 26 

 

 

After worship 

November 7 

 

 

 

Voting in Narthex 

Orchestra of the                    
Southern Finger Lakes 
 

November 10  
5:30 pm 

November 11 

Daylight Savings time ends 

 

 

 
      November 5 

November 4 
4-6pm 

Nov. 7  
7am-7pm 
Bake Sale 

November 26 EVENTS 
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Our local chapter of 
TOPS meets on 

Mondays at 5:30 in 
Willits Hall. If you’re 
interested, please call 
the church office for 

information. 

There will be a Red Cross Blood 
Drive on November 2 starting at 

noon. If you’re interested in 
signing up to give blood, please 
visit redcrossblood.org or call                                               

1-800 RED CROSS. Yoga meets Tuesday and 

Thursday mornings at 8:45 in 

Willits Hall. If you’re interested, 

please contact the church office 

for more information. 

Kindermusik meets on Tuesdays 
at 3 pm and Thursdays at                               

10 am and 5:15 pm. 
For information on how your 
child can participate, please 

contact the church office. 

 

There will be a church 

workday on Saturday, 

November 11 at 8:00 am. 

Board of Session 
will meet on  

November 19 at 
6:00 pm. 

July 8 

November 15 at 7:00 pm 

Community Meal at 

Grace Episcopal 

Church 

Wednesday, November 8 

Set up at 3:00 pm 

Dinner at 5:00 pm 

Music & Worship  
Committee Meeting 

November 8 at                 
3:00 pm. 

Staff Relations Meeting 
November 7 at 9:00 am 

Thanksgiving 
November 23 

Offices Closed Nov 23 & 24 

 

November 5 

Sunday 

EVENTS 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fjpauckland.org.nz%2Fevent%2Fwarkworth-support-group-meeting%2F&psig=AOvVaw0bYFcBCr1FRG8JUbEEqC4A&ust=1652465260965000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAwQjRxqFwoTCPDelobH2vcCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAL
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Session Summary 

October 8, 2023 

 

The Clerk determined that a quorum was present. 

 

Rev. Hansen called the meeting to order, and the meeting was opened with devotions and prayer led 
by Tim Allison. 

 

The agenda was approved as amended. 

 

The minutes of the September 17, 2023 meeting were reviewed and approved as corrected. 

 

Session reviewed the Financial Statements including the Profit and Loss Budget Performance for 
September 2023 and the Account Activity Summary for the Endowment Fund.  $80,000 was trans-
ferred from the Endowment Fund to pay for the new roof.  The Treasurer’s report was received, with 
thanks, by the Session.   

 

Pastor Hansen reported that over 30 people were in attendance, with many also participating via 
ZOOM,  for the Presbytery meeting hosted by NPC on Tuesday, September 26th.  He thanked Linda 
Palmer and Steve Allison for their help in facilitating the meeting.  The meeting included a celebra-
tion of the ministry of Janice Fitzgerald upon her retirement.  

 

The following actions were taken by The Session:  

 

As recommended by the Worship and Music Committee, One Christmas Eve service will be held 
at 9:30 a.m. (no evening services).  The morning services will include communion, a pageant, 
and special music. 

Designation of $25,000 bequest from the Dick Gawenus estate to be used toward the purchase of 
new boilers.   

Pre-K to 2nd grade classroom will be relocated to the Wee-Worship Room (to be moved January 
13, 2024). 

3rd to 5th grade classroom will be relocated to the Edmunds Room (to be moved January 6, 2023).  
The Edmunds Room will be painted prior to moving.   

Wednesday evening worship service rescheduled for November 15th following Fellowship Dinner. 
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Carpets throughout the building will be shampooed. 

Acceptance of donations for the Harvest Dinner (turkeys and other food donations) and for Trunk
-or-Treat (candy) to be held at First Presbyterian Church. 

 

 

The meeting adjourned in prayer at 7:50 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Cindy Kalweit,  

Clerk of Session 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   1 
 

10:00 am -Food Pantry 
12:00 pm - Bible Study 
1:30-4:00 pm -Pastor’s 
Office Hours 
6:15pm - Bell Choir 
7:00 pm  -Praise Band 
7:30 pm - Chancel Choir 

2 
 
8:45 am -Yoga 
10:00 am –Kindermusik 
12:00 pm –Blood drive 
5:15 pm - Kindermusik 

3 
 
10:00 am -Food 
Pantry 
5:15 pm -AA 
 

4 
 
4:00 pm—Harvest 
Dinner 

5 All Saints Day 
Daylight Savings Time 
Ends 
 
9:30am -Worship Service 
9:30 am—Communion 
10:30am-Coffee Hour 
10:45 am - Good News 
Singers’ Practice 
11:00 am - Sunday School 

6  
 
5:30 pm -TOPS 

7 Election Day 
 
7:00 am - Bake Sale in 
Narthex 
8:45 am -Yoga 
9:00 am - Staff Relations Mtg 
1:30 pm -Pastor’s Office 
Hours 
3:00 pm - Kindermusik 
4:00 pm - Men’s Bible 
6:00 pm - Women’s Bible 

 
 

8 Bulletin Info  Due 
 

10:00 am -Food Pantry 
12:00 pm - Bible Study 
1:30-4:00 pm -Pastor’s 
Office Hours 
3:00 pm - Worship & 
Music 
6:15pm - Bell Choir 
7:00 pm - Praise Band 
7:30 pm - Chancel Choir 

9 
 
8:45 am -Yoga 
10:00 am –Kindermusik 
5:15 pm - Kindermusik 
 

10 
 
10:00 am -Food 
Pantry 
5:15 pm -AA 
5:30 pm - Orchestra 
of the Southern 
Finger Lakes 

11 Veteran’s Day 
 
8:00 am - Saturday 
Workday 
 

12 
 
9:30 am -Worship Service 
 9:30am -Communion 
10:30am-Coffee Hour 
10:45 am - Good News 
Singers’ Practice 
11:00 am - Sunday School 

 

13 
 
5:30 pm -TOPS 

14 
 
8:45 am -Yoga 
1:30 pm -Pastor’s 
Office Hours 
3:00 pm - Kindermusik 
4:00 pm - Men’s Bible 
6:00 pm - Women’s Bible 
 

15 Bulletin Info Due 
 
10:00 am -Food Pantry 
12:00 pm - Bible Study 
1:30-4:00 pm -Pastor’s 
Office Hours 
4:00 pm  - Christian Ed Mtg 
5:30 pm - Fellowship Dinner 
6:00 pm - Bell Choir 
6:30 pm - Praise Band 
7:00 pm - Worship Service 
7:30 pm - Chancel Choir 
 

16 
 
8:45 am -Yoga 
9:00 am - Thursday 
Morning Musicales 
9:30 am - Fin. Comm. 
Mtg 
10:00 am –Kindermusik 
11:00 am - Deacons’ Mtg 
5:15 pm - Kindermusik 

17 
 
10:00 am -Food 
Pantry 
5:15 pm -AA  

18 
 
 

19   
 
9:30 am -Worship Service 
10:30 am - Coffee Hour 
10:45 am - Good News 
Singers’ Practice 
11:00 am - Sunday School 
6:00 pm - Board of Session 
 

20   
 
5:30 pm -TOPS 
 

21 Newsletter Info  Due 
 
8:45 am -Yoga 
1:30 pm -Pastor’s 
Office Hours 
3:00 pm - Kindermusik 
4:00 pm - Men’s Bible 
6:00 pm - Women’s Bible 
 
 

22 Bulletin Info Due 
     
10:00 am -Food Pantry 
12:00 pm - Bible Study 
1:30-4:00 pm -Pastor’s 
Office Hours 
6:15 pm - Bell Choir 
7:00 pm - Praise Band 
7:30 pm - Chancel Choir 

23 Thanksgiving 
Church offices closed 
 
 

24 Church offices 
closed 
 
No Food Pantry 
5:15 pm  - AA 
 

25 
 

26  
 
9:30 am -Worship 
Service 
10:30am - Coffee Hour 
10:45 am - Good News 
Singers’ Practice 
11:00 am - Sunday 
School 

27 
 
5:30 pm -TOPS 

28  
 

8:45 am -Yoga 
1:30 pm -Pastor’s 
Office Hours 
3:00 pm - Kindermusik 
4:00 pm - Men’s Bible 
6:00 pm - Women’s Bible 

29 Bulletin Info Due 
     
10:00 am -Food Pantry 
12:00 pm - Bible Study 
1:30-4:00 pm -Pastor’s 
Office Hours 
6:15 pm - Bell Choir 
7:00 pm - Praise Band 
7:30 pm - Chancel Choir 
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8:45 am -Yoga 
10:00 am –Kindermusik 
5:15 pm - Kindermusik 

 
 
 

 

       

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fjpauckland.org.nz%2Fevent%2Fwarkworth-support-group-meeting%2F&psig=AOvVaw0bYFcBCr1FRG8JUbEEqC4A&ust=1652465260965000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAwQjRxqFwoTCPDelobH2vcCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAL

